NO. 6 • OCTOBER 2009

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE CALEDONIA COUNTRY CLUB

DEE SAUERHAFER, Editor

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Thoughts of sympathy go to Dick Clark on the passing of his mother.

On the mend and in our thoughts are:

- Sharon Batcheller after her knee surgery
- Dee Sauerhafer after retina surgery
- Jan Wagner's son after an accident

Well wishes for speedy and successful recoveries to:

- Joe Gugino as he undergoes shoulder surgery
- Floyd Grimes on his knee replacement
- Karen Ahlstrom for minor surgery

Congratulations to Bonnie and Bob MacGregor on the marriage of their son, Michael, on Thanksgiving weekend.

Congratulations to Paul Masters and & Bill Gilbride on their wins at the Sage Rutty-Mendon Antique & Classic Car Show in September. Paul took 2nd place for his 1965 Corvair and Bill won 1st place for his 1960 Corvette.

The CCC family sends good wishes for happiness and great golf to M.J. and Larry Koss as they leave our area to reside in Florida.



Paul Masters (left) and Bill Gilbride show their winning trophies.

FROM YOUR PRO

The Pro Shop closes for the 2009 season on October 31st. Please make sure all accounts are paid in full or spent. The course will remain open for play as weather permits.

Members with seasonal cart plans need to note that the cart plans end on October 31st. Carts will be available for a fee of \$10.

Please make sure that all scores are posted to the Ghin system by Tuesday, October 20th. That is the last day to post in our area. However, Snowbirds need to know that if the area in which they are living this winter is "in season" and the Ghin system is available, scores should be posted. Please call Al for your 7 digit Ghin number and/or obtain a printed card that has that information. Any questions, call Al.

There were no holes-in-one this season at CCC. There is over \$500 in the kitty and it carries over to the 2010 season. If you are not in it, you have until October 20th, the last day of posting, to get in. See Al with your \$3 before the 20th.

The Monday Night League was a huge success and will be repeated next year. Each Monday night will be a shotgun start at 5:45. Al has a few singles looking for a partner. If you are looking for a partner for this fun league, contact Al.

There is a new hood installed on the deck.

If you know of anyone who is not receiving the emails that the *Scotsman* is posted or having problems viewing the *Scotsman* on line, please contact Al or Dee Sauerhafer so they can be of assistance.

Check the CCC website for the 2010 schedule, which will appear in late November.

Al is looking for ideas for Pro Shop merchandise for next season. He is open to all ideas from equipment to ladies' clothes. What do you want to see in your Pro Shop? Give it some thought and pass that along to Al. Note to the ladies: what kind of golf clothes do you want to wear? Colors...sizes....fabrics... Let Al know.

Special orders for holiday giving can be given to Al by contacting him at any of the sources noted in this edition of the Scotsman.

SPECIAL "THANK YOU'S"

Special "thank you" notes need to be sent out the following individuals:

- Donna, who beautifies the course with gardens of flowers.
- Ernie and his crew Randy, Lynn, Larry, Joe, John, Al, Mike, Dick, and Dave- for getting and keeping the course in great shape
- Dan Weitzel for his consulting with Ernie to help with excellent conditions. Dan will be back in 2010 to continue this task.
- Larry Koss for all his hard work on the new railings on the upper deck.
- Steve and his staff for taking such great care of our culinary needs.
- John and Sally, without whose assistance there would be no *Scotsman*.
- Al Wallace, Matt Wagner and Jack Foote for all they do to run and assist with tournaments and attend expertly to the members' needs.

FROM THE GROUNDS CREW

Ernie reports that more trees will be cut down or trimmed. Of course, we all have a favorite we would not miss.

The 90 degree rule worked so well for the course in 2009 that it will again be used in 2010.

Please note and remember that <u>NO</u> carts are allowed in the upper parking lot. This is a directive from the insurance company and must be followed. If you have any questions concerning this policy, see Bob Weitzel.

Off Season Contact Information

Al Wallace - for special orders or concerns

- Through the Website and click the link to Al
 - E-mail: PProshop@rochester.rr.com
 - Cell phone 721-7627

Dee Sauerhafer - with information for a Scotsman

- E-mail: queens@rochester.rr.com
 - Phone 346-3227

FILLY DAY RESULTS

The winner of the final Ladies' event of 2009 was the team of Pam Peterson, Deb Wagner, Nancy Gugino and Sharon Batcheller. Taking 2nd was the team of Beth Wallace, Kristin Clements, Karen Ahlstrom and MJ Koss. Dusty Pagels and her guest, Elaine Schaefer of Victor Hill and Christine Shaffer and her guest, Cheri Beschler, took the 3rd place honors. The theme for this event was 'The Last Rose of Summer'. Many participants wore shades of rose. Pat Masters and Cheryl Marginean and their committee, Barb Pfleger, Shirley Zavaglia and Joan Brown, planned the event and carried their theme throughout the day on and off the course.



Filly Day's winning team: (from left) Sharon Batcheller, Nancy Gugino, Deb Wagner and Pam Peterson.



(from left back) Pat Masters and Cheryl Marginean and (from left front) Joan Brown, Shirley Zavaglia and Barb Pfleger make up the Filly Day Committee.

MEN'S FALL FESTIVAL

The Overall winners of the 2009 Fall Festival was the father and son team of Scott Harris Sr. & Scott Harris Jr. Winning the 1st Flight was the team of Don Zambito and Mark Wagner. The winner of Flight 2 was the team of Tim Nothnagle and Mike Campoli. Taking honors for Flight 3 was Chris Green and his guest, Mike Walker, of Livingston Cc. Don Northrup and Joe Giglio won Flight 4.



Winners of the 2009 Men's Fall Festival are (left) Scott Harris Sr. and Scott Harris, Jr.

2009 SNOWBIRD

The Snowbird is CCC's traditional closing tournament. Your overall winners in the men's division, and coming in with a 61, were brothers Tim and Steve Clements. Gary Ringer and Barry Marginean took the 2nd place honors just one stroke behind. Third place was shared by 6 teams, all scoring a 64. Those teams were Ward Otto and Mike Oathout, Bill Sollberger and Dave Korody, Don Zambito and Gary Vragel, Duong Truong and Chris Pecora, Jim Page and Claude Blackcloud, and Ken Smith and Dean Knapp.

In the women's division, Kris Clements and Beth Wallace took the top overall honors with a 61. Yvette Green and Sharon Thornton placed 2nd with a 64. In 3rd place was the team of Linda Patten and Poly Nothnagle. Carolyn Wynne and Pat Cole finished 4th, followed by a tie for 5th, between Maureen Marco and Joy Walker and Diane Libutti and Bernie Nothnagle.



Beth Wallace (left) and Kristin Clements celebrate their 1st place win in the 2009 Snowbird.



Tim Clements (left) and Steve Clements congratulate each other for their win in the 2009 Snowbird Tournament.

ERNIE'S REVENGE CLAMBAKE

The team of Fred Ferguson, James Dykstra, Jim Dykstra and Rod McDonald took first place in the men's division. Jeff Mallaber, Jeff Estabrooks, Pat Hanna and Mark Pullyblank took 2nd, while Larry Mastin, Chris Green, Paul Berner and Ryan Berner took 3rd place honors.

In the mixed division, the father-daughter team of Randy and Christine Shaffer with Kris and Steve Clements were victorious. Mike and Laura Kelly and Gary and Pam Peterson took 2nd place in this division. Tim and Bernie Nothnagle and Tim and Anne Clements completed the winning circle in 3rd place.